MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE FRIENDS OF HATHEROP PARK HELD AT THE WHITE HOUSE (Room 4)
 ON 8TH OCTOBER 2014.
Present:  Chris Cemm (treasurer), John Everitt (secretary), Eve Rawlinson, Nick Powell
Apologies:  Cllr Suzette Nicholson, Gary Rhoades-Brown, Peter Dixon, Ginny Hoskins, Angie Powell
Minutes of the last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting held on 9th July 2014 were agreed.

Matters arising 
CC has been in touch again with the Council about the broken link fence and the planting of the entrance.  CC was pleased to see weeding work being undertaken by Council contractors recently.
Subsequent to the meeting, Cllr Nicholson emailed a response she had received in response to matters raised with the Council from the last meeting and this email is added as an addendum to these minutes.

AGM
Once again the meeting was inquorate which meant that it was impossible to vote for any change in the Committee: the existing incumbents continued in their posts by default.
Chris Cemm delivered the Treasurer’s report:

A total balance of £944.20 was reported 

Any other business

· CC reported the footpath leading to South Park is very overgrown but, as yet, no action had been taken by the Council to whom this had been reported
· NP explained that he had set up an entry on Google Maps for Hatherop Park and invited others to have a look and perhaps upload some more images as a means of further publicity for the park.  Those at the meeting expressed their gratitude to Nick for his initiative in this matter.
Date and venue of next meeting:  In view of low attendance at the Friends meetings over the last few years and the park being in very good shape, it has been decided that further regular meetings of the Group will be suspended. The Group will continue to be active with Richmond Council in relation to consultations and suggested projects in the meantime. A meeting of the Friends of Hatherop Park will take place in the summer of 2015 within the park. Details will be circulated nearer the time and posted in the notice board.
ADDENDUM

Email sent to Cllr Suzette Nicholson regarding outstanding maintenance issues raised previously

Subject: Continuing issues at Hatherop Park

Dear Gary,

I did note after walking around Hatherop Park recently that there were still some issues that I had asked to be dealt with but nothing had been done.

So I asked the Council again.

Steve Marshall has replied with:

"We had a look at this gate at the end of last week.  (10th October.)

It is not designed to take a self-closer and we can't see how one could easily be installed due to the way it is attached, plus the gate's size and weight. Parks Officer Matt Almond is going to discuss some ideas with a metal fabrication company to see what can be done.

We appreciate the suggested reasons and are happy to investigate. (Dogs wandering in-to a dog-free area or children running out.)  If it's not possible, we don't think it is worth changing the gate solely on this basis unless there are problems we're not aware of at present."

"I also took a look at the fitpoint when I attended last Thursday. I know from experience that these 'steppers' have a weak point in the mechanism but I apologise that it doesn't appear that the contractor hasn't attended to this as requested. 

We have asked for urgent attention to this. Once I have been given a date I will pass this on."

Kind regards,

Suzette Nicholson,

Cllr. Hampton Ward,

Opposition Spokesperson for Children and Families

(020 8979 8379)
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